
TOWN OF PALM BEACH 
Information for Town Council Meeting on: June 14, 2022 
 

TO:  Mayor and Town Council 

 

VIA:  Kirk Blouin, Town Manager 

 

FROM:  H. Paul Brazil, P.E., Director of Public Works 

 

RE: Approve Request by Florida Power & Light (FPL) for Road Closure of Mediterranean 

Road 

 

DATE:  June 2, 2022 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION 
 

Town staff recommends that Town Council approve the request for Florida Power & Light (FPL) to 

close Mediterranean Road for three (3) days and a lane closure for two (2) days to complete work at 

1500 North Ocean Boulevard. 

 

GENERAL INFORMATION 
 

FPL is requesting a waiver to be able to complete work that will require a road and lane closure on 

Mediterranean Road to install an underground cable and transformer at 1500 North Ocean Boulevard. 

The work is required to provide electric service to a new home. 

 

If the waiver is approved, all property owners impacted by the road closure will be notified prior to the 

start of the job. Access to the homes will be maintained and coordinated by FPL. Each night the road 

will be opened for use. FPL is requesting the job to take place from Monday to Friday from 8:00am to 

6:00pm. A three (3) day road closure and a two (2) day lane closure is required. This includes the 

transformer and cable installation and road restoration.  

 

Public Works recommends approval of the waiver request. If approved, Public Works will work 

directly with FPL to coordinate the necessary right-of-way permit and the appropriate day to complete 

this work. 

 

FUNDING/FISCAL IMPACT 
 

There are no funding implications. 

 

 

Attachment 

 

cc: Patricia Strayer, P.E., Town Engineer 

 Wayne Bergman, Director of Planning and Zoning 

 Craig Hauschild, Civil Engineer 


	TOWN OF PALM BEACH

